Minutes of May 1, 2006 meeting continued

New Business:

Outstanding tolls - District Clerk to send out letters that if account is not paid water will be shut off May 31, 2006;
Interior Health - District Clerk talked to Joe Rowlett and Ivor Norlin on April 28, 2006 and advised them as follows:

- 1. Problem with Injector;
- Letter regarding fecal coliform will not longer be tested, and Trudy was advised that the e-coli testing will catch fecal coliform problems;
- Joe and Ivor advised hat we do not have to check for turbidity (new ruling) as SBWD is working with TNRD regarding take over of water system;
- Ivor has copies of water tests and will send them out on Monday.

TNRD and Petition for take over of water

District Clerk talked to Jim McBride, returning officer for TNRD and was advised the following:

- 1. Only 11 petitions were returned on April 19th and he thought only 4 or t have been mailed in;
- 2. A letter is being drafted to send out to taxpayers that did not sign the Petition, along with the Petition. They will enclose self-addressed envelopes for the taxpayers to return the signed Petition. They hope to have a cut off date by end of May or maybe into the first weeks of June;
- 3. They will look into other ways of getting taxpayers to agree to take over of the water if the Petition does not work, i.e. Referendum. They want to use the Infrastructure grant for the Spences Bridge water system.

Form from Ministry of Labour and Citizen's Services
Trudy to talk to Bob to complete form

Next Meeting: Monday, June 12, 2006

Adjournment: Rick moved meeting adjourn.

District Clerk/Treasurer